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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: Meeting Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	         Monday 6th June 2016

	Parent Council Meeting
	         7:30pm-9pm, School Staff Room


Minutes of Meeting
Parents:        Margaret Davidson, Alison Campbell, Margaret Ogilvie, Hayley Barr, Alan

                    Denison, Erik Aasterud, Pamela Burney, Julian Maunder, Babu John, Anna

                    Bokedal and Corrie Findlay                                                       

Teachers:
 Ms Alison Murison (Head Teacher)
    
Councillors:
 Jenny Laing, Martin Greig and Alex Nicoll
  
    

Apologies:     Colm O’Riordan, John Anderson, Tania Davidson, Jennifer Stewart and Bill

                    Cormie           
Welcome 

Margaret D thanked everyone for attending the meeting and passed on the apologies received.
Approval of minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by the Parent Council.  Their approval was proposed by Alan Denison and seconded by Pamela Burney.

Outstanding Actions/Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting
· Psychology Lab - an update was not available and will be provided at the next PC meeting.

· PC accounts - Tania has submitted these to Aberdeen City Council as agreed.

· Social Areas/Library – Contact has not yet been made with Nexen or the Youth Activities Small Grant Fund.  The Pupil Council for 2016/17 will be formed in the near future and they will take responsibility for fundraising activities.  
Treasurers Report
There are no changes to report since the last meeting.  The account balance remains at £723.19

Head Teacher’s Report/School Improvement Plan
Ms Murison provided everyone present with an overview of the School Improvement Plan (SIP) for 2016/17 and talked them through it. The priorities set for the coming year are:

· Review of the Broad General Education “Achieving a Level” and Significant Aspect of Learning.

· Assessment, tracking and reporting in the Broad General Education and Senior Phase.

· ITC strategy/Google Classroom/360 Safe to enhance learning and teaching.

· Differentiation and Feedback to learners.

· Extend work-based learning and increase leaner pathways (Developing the Young Work Force)

· ASG Numeracy Project and ASG Literacy Project.

· Review of the Promoting Positive Behaviour Policy.

· Review of collaborative approaches to self-evaluation.
A discussion on the SIP then took place and Ms Murison answered questions from parents with the following information being provided:

· The consistency of information being provided by primary schools at the point of transition is improving and is a work in progress.  Staff from Aberdeen Grammar School are working with the associated Primary Schools to agree a shared understanding of what each Curriculum for Excellence level looks like.

· The school can’t include all the indicators from “How Good Is Your School 4” into the Improvement Plan as there are too many to cover in one year.  There are core elements which will always be priority and Ms Murison will be regularly reviewing the SIP.  She will monitor progress on each priority, determining whether it will be carried forward into the next SIP because it is a large piece of work, or be replaced by a new priority because it has been completed. 
Feedback from City Wide Parent Council Meetings

ACPF Meeting

· The council are continuing to try to attract new teachers and have been given a higher allocation of probationers this year.  IT Infrastructure roll out is going to plan and should be completed by the end of the year.  

· The re-zoning of Airyhall was discussed as it is going to committee.  The parents and PC at Airyhall see no reason to contest it so the parent reps on the committee will vote for the proposal.

ACC Meeting for PCs

· Presentation on the council’s LBGT Policy which included a short film produced by Stonewall Scotland.  The council are working with Stonewall to ensure LBGT pupils are not discriminated against and achieve their potential. Stonewall’ statistics in 2012 showed 97% of LBGT pupils had experience slurs and insults and over 50% had self harmed. Ms Murison advised that at Aberdeen Grammar this comes within the remit of Social Education, with any incidents of unacceptable behaviour being dealt with using the Promoting Positive Behaviour Policy.

· Parent Councils will receive their next round of funding at the end of August.  
· There was a discussion on schools working more closely with parents to help them support their children’s education.  Lynn Scanlon from ACC is going to plan an event in the next academic year bringing Head Teachers and Parent Councils from across the city together to discuss how to ensure parents have the knowledge to support their children.  Aberdeen Grammar are already doing this, holding curricular evenings for parents.
· The role out of ICT 360 Safe and Google Classroom was mentioned briefly.  Lynn commenting on how well Google Classroom had been received by the secondary schools which are all keen to use it. 
Communication with Parents 
Margaret D advised everyone that a company called Piota had been in touch with the PC regarding producing an App for the school and outlined what they were offering.   Donna Cuthill, the Parental Involvement Officer asked the Learning Technologies Team to have a look at it for us and provide us with their opinion.  They fed back that they are currently working on a GroupCall Emerge App which will shortly be available to schools for parental communication. Google Classroom will provide an element of parental information relating to assignments/assessment/homework set for learners.  In addition to this, the school’s new website will be mobile friendly, including parental information and information relating to the wider school.  The school are keen to move forward with these new technologies. We have been offered a demonstration of the GroupCall system if we would like it.  As Google Classroom is new to parents, Ms Murison is going to look at providing information on it for us and possibly a demonstration of it in action.  As there are a lot of ICT strategies rolling out, it was agreed that ICT Update would become a standing item on the agenda.
PC Advert

Margaret distributed copies of a draft version of the PC Advert she had created for 2016/17, asking for ways of making it more eye catching and interesting.  Lots of ideas were suggested which Margaret will use to improve the draught.   Ms Murison suggested pupils could help with the presentation.  Action: Margaret D to provide Ms Murison with the wording for the advert and Ms Murison to ask pupils to turn it into an eye catching advert/poster.  Action: Julian to take forward the idea of a Parent Council logo.
AOCB
· Prize Giving – The change in date which had been unavoidable has caused problems for some parents.  Action: Ms Murison to check with Miss Adam if PC invitations have gone out.
· Activities week – could a wider variety of low cost options be made available as not all parents can afford the cost of the trips offered?  Ms Murison advised that a lot of effort had gone into low cost options this year, however local options (Aberdeen and Scotland) are not getting the take up. Forty one pupils chose to stay in Aberdeen for a wide variety of reasons and the school covered the cost of taking them on day trips. Trips are currently being reviewed and evaluated.  This will include looking into why local options are not popular.

· A recent newspaper article highlighting the fact that different schools across the country offer different numbers of National 4s/5s in S4 was discussed.  Aberdeen City Council set the number at 6 which is in line with the vast majority of authorities.  Jenny Laing advised that there had been a lot of discussion with parents, Education Scotland and the SQA in the run up to the introduction.  A couple of parents remembered attending them.  
· Concern was raised about the need for pupils to personalise their subject choices at the end of S1. Ms Murison advised that some schools leave this until S2 and this could form part of the review of the Broad General Education phase.  Ms Murison is keen to hear the views of parents and include them in the review.
Meeting For 20116/17
Monday 12th September 2016 – AGM

Monday 21st November 2016

Monday 30th January 2017

Monday 24th April 2017

Monday 5th June 2017
The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk
Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags
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